
Important Notice for Entrance Examination (Winter 2013) 

 

The entrance examination that will be held on February 4 and 5, 2014 requires a score of 

TOEFL-iBT test, TOEIC test or TOEIC Institutional Program (IP)test that was taken later than 

April 2011, as one of the material for screening. The schedule and venue for taking those 

tests is limited. Please be careful if you need to take one. 

 

※If you have not applied for TOEIC test yet, TOEIC score cannot be used because it will 

not meet the deadline. 

※Those who will plan to take TOEFL-iBT, please visit TOEFL web page and check the schedule 

and the venue. Be sure to consider the time to receive the score. 

 

Scheduled TOEFL iBT examination dates（as of November 5, 2013）  

   

＜Application Deadline＞（Please check TOEFL web page for the latest information.） 

・Online：Regular registration  - 7 days before your test date 

Late registration- 3 days before your test date (not including the day of the test) 

・By Mail：Forms must be received at least 4 weeks before your test date. 

・By Phone：Regular registration – 7 days before your test date (not including the day of the test). 

                Late registration – by 5 p.m. local test center time on the business day before the test. 

 

※In case you are not able to have the score by the time of application deadline, you can 

bring it on the day of examination. 

※ Be careful that we will not use TOEFL-ITP test for screening.  

 

■TOEFL web page 

http://www.ets.org/toefl 

■TOEIC web page 

http://www.toeic.or.jp/toeic_en/ 

■Important announcement regarding English evaluation of entrance exam 

(Examination for summer 2013 and winter 2014) 

http://www.nig.ac.jp/jimu/soken/EngTest.pdf 


